
 

COUNTY OF TULARE REDISTRICTING 2021 

COMMUNITY MAP SUBMISSION & REVIEW 
  

 

This document provides general guidance regarding how the Tulare County Board of Supervisors (Board) will receive and 

review community-proposed maps (community maps) at its three Redistricting Public Hearings on October 26, November 

2, or November 9, 2021. The deadline to submit community maps to the Board for consideration is November 3, 2021.  
 

Map Formats  
The Commission will consider community maps in the following formats:  

1. Electronic maps (created with GIS or other map-drawing software) 

2. Hand-drawn maps 

3. A written description of proposed boundaries  
 

What Information to Include? 
To the extent practicable, maps should include the following information:  

1. Your name and contact information. Contact information will be used for notification purposes only.      

2. Your map’s name. Staff will also assign your map a number for tracking purposes.  

3. Total population data for each district (Redistricting Criteria #1). 

4. Citizen Voting Age Population (CVAP) data for each district (Redistricting Criteria #2). 

5. Any other documentation or rationale used in developing your map. 
 

How to Submit a Map? 
 

 

Through County Redistricting Software. If you create a map using the County’s Redistricting Software, 
you may submit that map to the Board using the “Submit Plan” button.  

 

At a Board Redistricting Public Hearing. Community members may present their maps during one of the 
Board’s Redistricting Public Hearings on October 26, November 2, or November 9, 2021. If possible, please 
provide ten (10) copies of your map and any supporting documents for the Board. If you need assistance 
creating copies, please email Redistricting@tularecounty.ca.gov or call (559) 636-5000. Any documents 
prepared for the Board should be handed to Clerk of the Board at the start of your presentation.   

 
By Email. Maps and supporting documentation may be emailed to Redistricting@tularecounty.ca.gov 

 

By Mail. Maps and supporting documentation may be mailed to the following address, and must be 
received by November 3, 2021 for Board consideration: 

Tulare County Board of Supervisors 
2800 W. Burrel Ave. 
Visalia, CA 93291 

 

County Review Process 
Maps submitted by the Wednesday before a Tuesday Board Redistricting Public Hearing will be presented by staff for 

Board consideration at the subsequent Redistricting Public Hearing. You will be notified of the Redistricting Public Hearing 

date on which your map will be considered and invited to present your map on that date.  
 

For more information, please email  Redistricting@tularecounty.ca.gov    or visit  https://tularecounty.ca.gov/redistricting/ 
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